February 5th 2018

WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 5" February 2018 at 7.00pm

Present: Chair, Mrs Helen Price, Parish Clerk, Mrs Ann Dennis.

Parish Councillors - Mr Philip Ellacott, Mr John Dennis, Mrs Samantha Craig, Mrs Jacqui
Walters

Apologies - Mr Clive Wilton, Mr Edward Bailey ,Ward Councillor, Mr Adam Paynter.

18/11 Minutes of previous meeting 8" January 2018 These were approved and signed.

18/12 Matters arising — Highways had retumed to Bullapit and removed blockage under
the bridge. Mr Raymond Davey had rung the clerk to give his thanks.

The postbox at Ladycross was now in place, it arrived January 9.

The responses to the two planning issues had been sent.

18/13 Declarations of interest - None
18/14 Public Participation - 1 resident present.

18/15 Reports on Network meeting 22" January-Clir. Dennis reported on the meeting
which concemed the creation of a speedwatch group in the Launceston area and cyber
crime/ security. Articles about the main emphasis of the meeting had been placed in the
newsletter.

18/16 Review of Governance documents — The councillors agreed that there were slight
changes needed to the risk assessment document but other documentation might need to
be changed in the future because of GDPR legislation which is to be implemented in May. [t
is not known what this is to be until the clerk and chair go to the course on the subject on
March 9".

18/17 Neighbourhood Plan update.. The updated document is to be taken to a surgery
meeting with CC on March 2™ in Liskeard.

18/18 Chris Sims - postponed as 2 councillors unable to attend and he was rushing from
another meeting and then having to return to this in Launceston.

18/19 Parking Problems — Once again there were serious parking problems at the bridge
at Yeolmbridge. It seems to be mainly the last Saturday of the month. A letter is to be sent to
the club requesting that this regular occurrence is monitored and the individuals requested to
move the cars because of the danger.

18/20 Finance - a cheque was signed for £242 to Yeolmbridge Club, agreed share of the
new notice board.

cheque to Mrs A. Dennis for £18 for the newsletter

A cheque for £18.99 had been received from Clir. J. Dennis for the
Christmas light refund.
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Current Balance £3890.73

18/21 Correspondence — emails had been forwarded to councillors.

The clerk had been contacted about the need to alter the path through Grovetown
temporarily because of Health and safety and security. The builder had explained the
preparations that would be made to make sure the footpath was still accessible. The
councillors thought there was a need to check all was ok legally. The clerk would do this.
They also agreed that there was a need for pathway signs to be obtained for this area. The
clerk had a quote and all found including the resident present, that it was a very reasonable
price and to go ahead.

18/22 Date of next meeting - 5th March 2018

AOB - Clir. Dennis wondered if it would be appropriate to consider some meetings in
Yeolmbridge Club to hopefully get other residents interesting in attending. Suggestion —
every other month.

Finance - The Grit bin had been ordered and paid for since the agenda was posted a

cheque for £59.99 was paid to Mrs A. Dennis.
Meeting closed at 19.55pm. /%. 57 3/ 124
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